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Greetings Brothers and Sisters,

Hope all is well with you and your families. As July ends, | would like to thank all of you who volunteered
your time to help make our events successful, Thank you foryour support. July was a busy month
around the post with our weekly Thursday dinners and the 2™ of luly post BBQ. The A.L.R. Chili cookoff
and Pokerrun was a huge success. We want to thank the A.L.R. for their generous donation to the Post.
Check out our newsletter for up coming eventsin August. In July we had our first Sundae Sunday, if you
like an awesome Ice cream sundae youwon’t want to miss August dates, this will only go thru
September. WE are also doing a Saturday Nightdinner monthly starting in July you will get a delicious
meal and live music you can sing or dance along with. We're looking forward to seeing you all in August.
In closing | want to reach and ask that if you have time to volunteer, we can always use a few more
smiling faces here at the Triple Nickle. One more thing this newsletteris a lot of work a special thanks to
Jim Raimondo and Marc Gallin for putting this togetherforus every month. God Bless America.

Frank Monson Post Commander

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

I remember back in the day I used to be ‘bullet proof’. I thought | was in control of all the
situations that life dished out. As chapters of my life went by, 1 discovered two things: one, I am
not bullet proof & two, | am not in control. Verse 38 reads: “You have heard that it was said,
‘Eye for eye, and tooth for tooth.” I thought about that for quite a while; the remailing verses in
Matthew 5 goes on, 39 But I tell you, do not resist an evil person. If anyone slaps you on the
right cheek, tumn to them the other cheek also. 40 And if anyone wants to sue you and take your
shirt, hand over your coat as well.....I thought about that for a long time. I realized that is time to
listen to the Lord, | also knew that it is the right thing to do.

Now hear | am, a Chaplain, riding a Harley and sharing the Word of the One that is in control.

I'm excited about this summer, this year, with an excellent opportunity to Fellowship with my
Brothers and Sisters of Post 555....the Triple Nickle.

In closing for this month, let’s all try and bring just one person each to share Fellowship here at
the American Legion.

Three verses from Romans 12 verses 17— 19
17 Do not repay anyone evil for evil. Be careful to do what is right in the eyes of everyone.
18 If it is possible, as far as it depends on you, live at peace with everyone.

19 Do not take revenge, my dear friends, but leave room for God’s wrath, for it is written: “It is

mine to avenge; | will repay,” says the Lord.

American Legion Riders/Son’s Chaplain Gary Cordova
chaplain 555 ilL.ecom (562)972-1856



Greetings,

| hope everyone had a good July and a safe 4™, Last month George, Marc
and | cooked dinner for the Hog's and we did pretty good for the short
period of time we had food. We served chicken and we went through 24
plates in less than an hour.

In the last newsletter | had said that we would have our new membership cards and
that was based on what we had heard from National. Well, we were misinformed and now we are being
told that they should be sent out, mid August. | would ask that if you intended to renew, please still do
so, we will get you your card as soon as it comes in.

If you haven’t done so yet, you should go online to MylLegion.org and register. This will give you a
chance to check your stat’s and even print a replacement card if yours is lost. If you do go online and see
that it says you can pay online, DO NOT do it yet, they are still working out the bugs and there is a good
possibility that it will screw you up. We hope that within the next six months it will be functioning
properly.

On the 23" of this month, | will be headed to Milwaukee for the National Convention, this will be my
last official function as the Detachment Commander. The outgoing Commander is the Delegation
Chairman for the state. | am proud to say that we made our 100%, as a squadron and as the State. | will
be glad to get back to normal and not have so much to do.

Until next time, take care and may God keep you and yours.

Thank You,
For God and Country

James Eubanks, Squadron Commander

Hello All,
The Riders have been very active this last month. The main event that was put on was our Marlene
Flores annual Chili cook off. We had quite a turn out and was supported by many ALR chapters as far as
Inland Empire to down San Diego way. In all we raised $3500 plus for Women Warrior Foundation. |
want to thank ALL of our ALR members who helped that day. And the Auxiliary who had a baked goods
booth. It really is a team effort to have a smooth running event.

The ALR group made some donations to our immediate families at the Post, which I'm very proud to say
that we help when there is a need.

$1500. To help with the resurfacing of the post parking lot.

$500. To the Auxiliary to help with Girls State.

$500. To the Young Marines. They are our future.

Like | said it has been a busy a productive month. Our annual Octoberfest is right around the corner.
Stay tuned. A
See you at the Post, \ 280
Brad




Hello Everyone,

Well it certainly is hot outside these days and so is our Auxiliary FUNDrive inside.
Several people have already dropped off bags and boxes, Since we received
several inquiries about having other dates due to vacations, we added four more.
The drop off dates are on the enclosed flyer. This will give all of you more time to
collect those items from your closet and cupboard and bring them in. If you don’t
have any items at this time, please let other family members, friends, and
neighbors know about this as they may have items to donate

A special thank you to the Riders for their generous donation of $500.00 benefiting
our Girls State program.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, August 2 at 7:00 p.m. We will be installing
some new members so please join us to welcome them.

The new year started last month so your 2023 membership cards are now available,
and we are collecting dues. .

Our dinner for August will be Country Fried Steak, Mashed Potatoes and Gravy,
Vegetable, and Dessert. Please come and join us and bring your family and friends.

Looking forward to seeing you at the Post,
Kay Hamby, President

Greetings Fellow Legionnaires,

Lots of dinners and other activities coming up in August at our Post, so please remember to continue
to visit our Post 555 website: http://www.americanlegionpost555.com as well as our Facebook Page:
hitps://www.facebook.com/AlbertESchwabPost555 for all our Post 555 updates. I keep our Social
Media sites updated every week, so please visit them when you have time.

I'm in the post several times a month mainly for Taco Thursday and Post Dinners, so if you see me at
the Triple Nickle Club Room, please stop me and say “HI”.

1"d love to know what you think about what I’ve been doing to help the post go Digital.
Marc Gallin

Post 555 Webmaster
post555.webmaster@gmail.com



Our Goal: $1500
462 Tall Kitchen Bags (avg. 13 Ibs.)
90 Medium boxes (household
goods)
Fundraiser Dates:
07/18/2022 - 08/10/2022

Clean out your closets and
cupboards for
American Legion Auxiliary Unit
555!

Please drop off your items at the Albert E. Schwab American
Legion Post 555
14582 Beach Blvd, Midway City, CA, 92655

DROP OFF DATES:
* July 27th, 4pm=7pm
* August 6th, 2pm=7pm
* August 17th, 4pm-7pm
* September 2nd, 4pm=7pm
* September 10th, 9:30am=2:30pm

If you have any questions, please contact
Kay Hamby (714) 319-4035 or khambyl@verizon.net
Nancy Ditton (714) 504=-4364 or nancy.ditton@hotmail.com

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

We Are Collecting

Clothes

men’'s, women's and children’s clothes, coats, shoes, scarves,
handbags, wallets, fashion accessories, ties, belts, backpacks,
etc.

Household Textiles

bedding, comforters, blankets, sheets, towels, linen,
tablecloths, curtains, pillows, etc.

Small Household Goods

kitchen items (such as pots/pans, dishes, silverware, glasses,
serving pieces and hand-held appliances), home decorative
items, knick=knacks, toys, games, and small electronics

Please use bags for clothes and textiles and tightly packed
boxes for small household goods.
All items must be clean and in sellable condition.

FUNDrive® is an eco-friendly fundraiser for nonprofit organizations.
Collact gently-used items in your communily and F UNDrive” will buy them.

Visit hifps /FUNDrive savers.com fo learn more.
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